International Task Force Minutes

June 26, 2017

Conference call.

The International Task Force convened at 2:30 p.m. with an opening prayer conducted by Teresa.

Present:  Lisa Leverette (Chairperson), Rebecca Reyes, Susan Dobkins, Alonzo Johnson (staff), Teresa Bidart (staff)

Alonzo’s report to visit to Liberia and Sierra Leone. Updates on West Africa Initiative

Alonzo made a presentation of his trip to Liberia and Sierra Leone with representatives of the other two programs that participated in this initiative: Presbyterian Disaster Assistance with Luke Asikoye and Presbyterian Hunger Program with Valery Nodem. Winston G Carroo from Agricultural Missions, Inc. visited with them.

 He reported that the visits were very rewarding. They visited several villages in both countries. Because of the effects of Ebola the capacity have been very affected and they are working to recover it. It was the consensus of the visitor team that if the funds are cut now the program will likely lose momentum.  Communities are just recovering from disasters.  They would benefit greatly from support to regain their footing at this time. He communicated the other two program representatives the decision taken in January by the SDOP International Task Force of stepping down of this initiative. The news was a disappointment. The other two programs approved to continue the funding for $20,000 for this year.
Alonzo asked to continue the SDOP funding for $20,000 for this year or consider the support for next year. 

Lisa asked staff to report during next Task Force meeting in September how much the other two programs have allocated to WAI so far in what years. The Task Force will revisit their decision on WAI funding at the next meeting.
In the meantime, the Task Force approved to release the $5,800 to West Africa Initiative approved during the January meeting.
Updates on next Country of Focus’s contacts and next trip to Panama
Teresa reported that she contacted one ONG that works with environment issues (APRONAD) and two community organizers: Xiomara Rodriguez and Matilde de la Rueda. These three contacts have expressed their willingness to receive us in Panama and introduce us to grassroots organizations. Rebecca asked Teresa to share with the Task Force the information about these organizations and contacts in Panama.

Susan reported that she contacted people in Nicaragua that has partners in Panama and she is waiting for their answers.

Rebecca asked everybody to share ideas and strategies that can be used for the SDOP team for this first trip to Panama. She also mentioned that is very important that Alonzo is going to be part of the first team that will visit Panama.

Teresa will write a draft agenda and present at the next meeting in September for discussion and approval.

Budget update 2017-2018
Teresa shared with the group that instead of $72,641 that was informed during the January National meeting, the International Task Force has an allocation for 2017 of $117,215. That was reflected in the financial statement provided by Accounting at the May meeting.

During the January meeting the Task Force approved to allocate $72,000. $44,574 remains to be allocated.
Working paper/Department of Cooperative 

Lisa is working to finalize the paper. Rebecca and Teresa will work on the study cases, which are 2 selected funded projects, Trio Farmers in Development Pre-Cooperative and Sandy Beach Women's Cooperative Society Limited. Lisa proposes to have a final draft by the end of July.  Once this draft is finished, the Task Force members and staff will decide by email a date for a conference call to discuss it. Then we will share it with the Belize Cooperative Department.
Staff was asked to send a note to the Belize Department of Cooperative to let them know that the paper is moving forward and we will try to have it ready by the middle of August.
Updates in Belize funded projects (Barranco Fisherman and Nago bank groups)

Teresa reported that Barranco Fisher Cooperative is working to collect the requested documents to process their payment. They are having a hard time opening a bank account. The Belize Bank requested a signed agreement with the granting organization as a requirement to open a Bank account with them. 

The new grant policy has resulted in some groups payments being considerably delayed.

Alonzo mentioned that the new policy is proving challenging to many departments.  There appears to be a lack of consistency and/or communication about the new policy. At the beginning the grant committee established a test period that is scheduled to end in October. There is however a meeting planned to review the new policy in July due to the numerous challenges in implementation.  
The International Task Force members look forward to an update and expressed a willingness to provide further feedback on our challenges in September regarding this new grant policy.

Teresa informed that Nago Bank group have asked to change their payments schedule because of the rainy season in Belize. Their request was approved and the second and third payments have been released together last month. The group project is moving forward without any problems.
Possibilities to have the May 2018 National meeting in Belize

The International Task Force members discussed how the Belize working paper project is an awesome opportunity to highlight the phenomenal work in Belize.  The paper detailing the impact of the focused funding is great precursor to and should serve as a compelling rationale for planning a national meeting in Belize in 2018 for current members. This is an additional incentive to complete the paper in order to present at the September national meeting. The committee additionally discussed recent research demonstrating the trip can be completed at a price point comparable to a National meeting in the U.S.
Further discussion focused on Alonzo’s impressions of having the meeting in Belize.  The entire task force is extremely motivated to showcase the exemplary work in Belize to the rest of the committee.  They discussed plans to work with the Ministry of Cooperatives to demonstrate the power of collaboration, leveraging resources and working cross culturally.  Alonzo offered strong support for holding the May 2018 National meeting in Belize at a cost comparable to holding the meeting in the U.S.
The task force will present the proposal to the full committee in September
New business:
Rebecca mentioned that the Task Force needs to identify new members for the International Task Force because Lisa is rotating off in May 2018. 
Rebecca mentioned that she gave Johnnie Monroe, as a chair of the personnel Committee, the new description of the International Task Force member. In this new description, the Task Force describe the personal and skills characteristic of the International Task Force member.

Lisa will reach out to Johnnie with any recommendations to assist with generating criteria for future members to the task force. She will additionally follow-up with Susan to discuss a plan to ensure she can participate in committee activities as fully as possible.  Susan’s experience and contacts in Central America are a definite asset to the International Committee at this time.  

It was agreed that this process needs to start in September. 

The conference call adjourned at 4:10 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Teresa Bidart

